
Town of Greenville 
PUBLIC HEARING RE: 2025 BUDGET ADOPTION 

November 7th, 2024 7:00pm 
 
 A public hearing was held by the Town Board of the Town of Greenville on November 7th, 2024 

at 7:00pm at Pioneer Hall regarding the adoption of the 2025 Preliminary Budget. 

This Public Hearing was advertised in the Town’s official newspaper, The Catskill Daily Mail on, 

October 25th, 2024.  

Present:   Supervisor John Bensen    

    Councilman William VonAtzingen 

    Councilman Paul Macko 

    Councilman Richard Bear 

Recording Secretary:   Clerk-Collector Jessica K. Lewis 

Department Heads Present: CEO Mark Overbaugh 

    Highway Superintendent Mike Dudley 

Other:    1 guest 

 

Councilman Macko motioned, seconded by Councilman VonAtzingen to open the Public Hearing to adopt 

the 2025 preliminary budget at 7:00pm.   Carried 4 ayes 

The only change made to the budget since the preliminary budget was adopted was the elimination of 

the ‘percentage change’ column throughout the budget.  Clerk-Collector Jessica Lewis noted that 

although the percentage column would be removed the dollar amount changed column would remain.  

This change was made due to formatting issue. 

Supervisor Bensen called upon the hearing three times for any questions/comments/concerns. 

With no further remarks from the public Councilman Bensen motioned, seconded by Councilman Bear to 

close the Public Hearing at 7:23pm.   Carried 4 ayes 

Councilman Bear motioned, seconded by Councilman VonAtzingen to adopt the 2025 Budget as 

presented.   Carried 4 ayes 

New Business: 

Water Bill Adjustment – Councilman VonAtzingen motioned, seconded by Councilman Bear motioned to 

adjust the August 2024 bill for Patricia Macko from $1587.00 to $883.50 to correct high readings from 

earlier in the year.   Carried 3 ayes, Councilman Macko recused  

Water Bill Mailing – Councilman Macko motioned, seconded by Councilman Bear to draft a water 

conservation memo to be inserted in the upcoming water billing in November.   Carried 4 ayes  

There being no further business this meeting was adjourned at 7:35pm. 
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